
Dear Members

In order to comply with current legislation the Beaumaris Allotments Society has a Health & Safety Policy and a Fire Safety Policy.  It is important that you read and understand these policies. However, please understand that it is not the intention of the management committee to in any way obstruct your enjoyment of the allotments - you will see that we specifically state “While the Management Committee aims to improve safety and will take action to remove hazards and curtail hazardous activity, they will never use health and safety as an excuse to limit any activity or event which is deemed to be reasonably safe and is within the rules of the

Beaumaris Allotments Society and the Letting Agreement
For the vast majority of members there will be no change to the activities they enjoy on the allotments. Part of the H&S policy refers to risk assessments.  These are carried out on a regularly basis.  Below is a list of possible situations which we deemed might pose a risk, and some actions you might wish to take to mitigate their effects.

1. Lone working – members are asked to consider what would happen if they became incapacitated on the allotments for any reason. It is good practice to always ensure that someone knows you are at the allotments and what time you expect to return home. Always carry your mobile phone in a pocket where you can easily access it if you are injured or suffer a health problem

2. Fire – members are asked to follow the society’s Fire Safety Policy which is attached to this document from a liquid fuel store could possibly cause a fire – members are asked to store flammable fuels accordingly.
a. A leak from a liquid fuel store could possibly cause a fire – members are asked to store liquid fuels in appropriate containers which are clearly marked 

b. Gas – members are asked to consider storing gas outside their shed to reduce the fire risk if they are able to supply a suitable secure enclosure for the bottle.

c. Fire in materials store – members are asked to minimise stored materials and to place stores away from fires, BBQ etc

1. Use of tools power machinery (strimmers, cultivators, etc.) - members are asked to comply with their machinery manual and to adhere to servicing and personal protective equipment (PPE) guidelines, and to use such power tools with due regard to the safety of others 

a. Chainsaws – members are asked to avoid the use of chainsaws wherever possible and to use alternative methods.
b. Hand tools – members are asked to ensure hand tools are properly used, stored and maintained. For example, sturdy footwear should be worn when using a spade; rakes should not be left lying on the ground where treading on the head could cause the handle to fly up.
3. Pesticides, Weedkillers, Fertilizers and Chemicals. Exposure to fertilizer/pesticides/weedkiller can cause poisoning or long term adverse health effects – members are asked to store fertilizer/pesticides in original packaging and to follow manufacturer’s instructions. Please do not spread in windy conditions. Please ensure products meet current legal requirements

4. Alkaline materials – members are asked to store lime in original packaging and follow manufacturer’s instructions

5. Contaminated produce – members are asked to wash produce in suitable water 
6. Chemicals should not come into contact with food vessels or implements – members are asked to store crockery and cutlery in a separate place to pesticides, fertilizer, weedkillers etc.
7. Water Hazards - Ponds can be hazardous to children – members with ponds are asked to put up a sign at their plot entrance and near to pond and ensure that their plots have secure gates.

a. Open water butts can be hazardous to children and wildlife – members are asked to place a permeable covering (such as heavy duty netting or chicken mesh) over open water butts
b. Non-potable water – members are asked to place ‘Not Drinking Water’ signs on taps connected to water butts

8. Paths - Buildings and Fences Ground level changes around fences and paths – members are asked to avoid digging trenches alongside fences and paths to prevent falls

a. Uneven path surfaces – members are asked to ensure paths are level and free from trip hazards

b. Wooden steps – members are asked to remove moss etc from wooden steps and to add suitable non-slip material to the treads 

9. Corrugated metal fences have sharp edges which could cause significant injuries - members are asked to consider removing these if possible. Please contact the management committee if you require assistance with this 

10. Building or fence collapse causing injury – members are asked to ensure all structures are sturdily built and to consider the effects of wind  

11. Housekeeping - Canes and posts below eye level – members are asked to place protection on top of the canes e.g. tennis balls or tin cans to prevent eye injuries 

12. Hose pipes as a trip hazard – members are asked to run hose pipes down fence lines rather than along the middle of paths and roads and to store hose pipes properly coiled and off the ground
13. Stings/burns/scratches from plants – members are asked to wear suitable clothing when working on the allotments. For example several members have experienced problems with hogweed causing blistering. Please see noticeboard for information.
14. Nails in old wood – members are asked to minimize stores of old wood and to remove protruding nails from stored wood and fences

15. Broken glass on plots – members are asked to remove all broken glass from plots including panes and glass on ground

16. Glass in buildings and cloches can shatter on impact – members are asked to consider alternative materials and use Kite-marked material 
If you have any questions regarding the information in this letter or health and safety in general then please feel free to contact the Health & Safety Officer. 

Health and Safety Officer
February 2017

BEAUMARIS ALLOTMENTS SOCIETY
HEALTH AND SAFETY POLICY
Introduction

All activities carry an element of risk and allotment gardening is no exception. All Beaumaris Allotments Society Members are responsible for their own safety and should adopt good working practice on site. All Members needs to take health and safety seriously and make themselves aware of health and safety procedures and guidelines. Health and safety guidelines and information are available on the Beaumaris Allotments Society website (www.beaumaris-allotments.moonfruit.com) or by request from the Society’s Management Committee.
Our Obligations
All Members and plot holders have a duty of care to anyone accessing areas over which they hold annual tenancies; this includes both authorised and unauthorised visitors. As a Society we have a duty to ensure that common areas, such as the car park and main access paths are safe. The law requires that in all these areas we exercise at least a ‘reasonable’ level of care regarding safety. Although unlikely, a claim could be made for negligence should an individual suffer an injury because we did not take reasonable precautions.
Our Policy
Our Health & Safety Policy is implemented through our Constitution and Rules, Newsletters, Web site, the Letting Agreement and introduction to the site by the Chairman. Health and Safety is coordinated by the Society’s Health and Safety Officer on behalf of the Management Committee.

While the Management Committee aims to improve safety and will take action to remove hazards and curtail hazardous activity, they will never use health and safety as an excuse to limit any activity or event which is deemed to be reasonably safe and is within the rules of the Society and the Letting Agreement.

All persons working on or visiting the allotments have a duty to report any injuries and “near-misses” and any other safety-related issues to a member of the Management Committee (preferably the Health and Safety Officer) so that any existing hazard can be eliminated.

Health and Safety is a permanent item on the agenda of every Management Committee meeting and the Health and Safety officer must make a report to the Society’s AGM. The Management Committee must appoint a Health and Safety Officer to act on behalf of the Management Committee in coordinating Health and Safety. The Management Committee must ensure that changes to the site or the activities and materials on the site are risk assessed before being implemented.

The Management Committee will ensure that plots are risk assessed before being handed over to a new tenant and that the new tenant is advised of any hazards.
Risk Assessment

A Risk Assessment has been carried out for the site and routine allotment activities and will be updated twice a year (usually in March and October) by the Management Committee or designated persons and appropriate action taken both to minimise hazards and to update this policy. Plot holders are encouraged to participate in the assessment of their plots and to bring to the attention of the Health and Safety Officer any alterations to their plot or materials and activities on their plot that they believe need to be risk assessed. Any non-routine activity to be carried out on the site must be separately risk assessed and Members and plot holders should contact the Safety Officer to arrange this.

HEALTH & SAFETY OFFICER
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BEAUMARIS ALLOTMENTS 
FIRE POLICY
To ensure that you and your fellow plot holders are safe in the environment of the allotments please adhere to the following guidelines.
When you have a fire on your plot please:-
If possible use an incinerator

Always ensure that you have a bucket or a hose pipe on standby

Do not use flammable liquids to start a fire

Do not burn any rubbish that will give off any toxic smoke

Do not burn any rubbish on site if the wind is blowing towards the town

Ensure you stay with the fire until it is extinguished and do not leave it unattended
IN THE EVENT OF A LARGE FIRE ON SITE, SUCH AS A SHED FIRE, PLEASE DO NOT TACKLE IT YOURSELF. DIAL 999 AND EVACUATE THE AREA TO A SAFE DISTANCE UNTIL THE FIRE SERVICE ARRIVE.
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